ROMAN CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF BOISE

June 15, 2009

Don and Corrine Baune Local Coordinators Lewiston Catholic Engaged Encounter 325 Stewart Drive Lewiston, Idaho 83501

Dear Don and Corrine,

I am happy to heartily endorse Catholic Engaged Encounter as it exists in the Diocese of Boise. I am personally aware of the great results among the couples preparing for marriage and believe it to be among the best programs in this field.

I am also very happy that my priests feel the same and are willing to serve as chaplains for Encounter Weekends, both in English and in Spanish. This on its own merits speak very highly of Catholic Engaged Encounter.

I hope that you may be able to use this letter and give it to the National Executive Team, Rick and Patty Ruppert and Reverend Joe Mozer.

Praying God's continued blessings upon you, I remain

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Most Reverend Michael P. Driscoll, M.S.W., D.D.

Bishop of Boise

C. Very Reverend Joseph daSilva, V.G. Ms. Marcella Wilske, Chancellor